

ANY REPLY OR SUBSEQUENT REFERENCE SHOULD BE ADDRESSED TO THE FINANCIAL SECRETARY AND THE FOLLOWING REFERENCE NUMBER QUOTED:-

Telephone No. 92-28600-16 Website: http://www.mof.gov.jm Email: info@mof.gov.jm MINISTRY OF FINANCE AND THE PUBLIC SERVICE 30 NATIONAL HEROES CIRCLE P.O. BOX 512 KINGSTON JAMAICA

October 26, 2016

Mrs. Therese Turner-Jones
General Manager
Country Department, Caribbean Group
Inter-American Development Bank
40-46 Knutsford Boulevard
6th Floor
Kingston 5

Dear Mrs. Turner-Jones,

Re: Request to the Inter-American Development Bank (IDB) for Technical Cooperation for Support for the Strengthening of Active Labour Market Policies in Jamaica (JA-T1124)

The Government of Jamaica (GOJ) hereby requests Non-Reimbursable Technical Cooperation (TC) support in the amount of **US\$250,000** from the Inter-American Development Bank (IDB) to strengthen and expand Jamaica's National Apprenticeship Programme (NAP).

Under the current NAP, numerous apprentices have been engaged in training covering a wide range of skills and such initiatives effectively prepare a large segment of the workforce for job opportunities in the private sector deemed critical to ensuring that Jamaica optimises private investment and addresses the challenges associated with high unemployment.

The proposed Project will support the HEART Trust/NTA, Ministry of Education, Youth and Information (MOEYI) and the Ministry of Labour and Social Security (MLSS) in enhancing the scope and building the capacity of the current NAP, as well as strengthen the Labour Market Information System (LMIS) in Jamaica. The TC which will be implemented by the HEART Trust/NTA with inputs from other key agencies has been the subject of significant consultation and has the support of several stakeholders.

The non-objection of the Ministry of Finance and the Public Service (MOFPS) is hereby provided for the Bank to execute this project however, a request is being made for all the relevant financial and procurement information to be made readily available to the GOJ.

In light of the expected positive impact of the project on the Government's growth agenda we look forward to the IDB's approval of this funding request and appreciate the support that will be provided to the labour market.

Yours sincerely,

Darlene Morrison for Financial Secretary

Intonita

C. Ms. Barbara Scott, Deputy Director General (DDG), Planning Institute of Jamaica (PIOJ)
Dr. Maurice Smith, Permanent Secretary (PS), Ministry of Education, Youth and Information (MOEYI)
Mr. Wayne Wesley, J.P., Ph.D. Executive Director, HEART Trust/NTA